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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Wednesday, January 19, 2011.
The meeting was called to order at 7pm.
Executive members in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander and Sharla Pearce

Staff in Attendance:  Mrs. Lang and Mr. Burridge

Minutes from the December PAC meeting were read and approved by Ginger and seconded by Brenna.

Treasurer’s Report:
· Home Reading books purchased - $1,881.44

· Food and Supplies for Christmas Family Skate night - $260.65.

· Main Account balance - $5,296.70.

· Gaming Account balance - $6,319.09.

Principal’s Report:
· A new wish list was posted for the staff.  More document cameras and home reading books (levels 1, 2, 3 and4) are on it.

· Valentine’s Day “sock hop” for intermediate students with an alternative activity is being planned.

· Parent Conference is February 19th.  Online registration begins next week.

· FSA testing begins January 24th for grade 4 students.

· January 27th is Read and Feed.  Mrs. Pope will be handing out prizes.

· Jump rope for heart is February 18th.

· AH Science Fair is the last week in February with regional’s being held after spring break.

· Report cards go home the week of March 14th.

· Paul Han is booked for two weeks in December 2011.  

· Students are completing a provincial Survey online.  There will also be a survey for AH students and parents.

President’s Report:

· Ginger will look into renting the skating oval for the end of February for another AH family skate night.

· Ginger and Cheryl to plan Teacher appreciation lunch.

· The flu is making the rounds in the community.  Please remind students of frequent hand washing.

· Extra eyes is going well.

· Middle mud room needs bulletin board to remind parents of school happenings.
New Business:

· More home reading books needed.  It was agreed to purchase levels 1-4.  Approved by Brenna and seconded by, Kelly.
· The Paul Hann performance will be jointly paid for by the PAC and the school.  Approved by Ginger and seconded by, Brenna.

· Brenna is looking after the Purdy’s fundraiser.  Easter brochures will be sent home the last week in February.  Valentine lollipops will be purchased for the grade six students for a class fundraiser.  The cost is $1.19 plus GST and will be sold for $2.00 each.  Moved by Brenna and seconded by Sharla.

· Mom’s Pantry is a possibility for next year’s fundraiser.

· Mr. Burridge will talk to maintenance about not using the snowbrush at 2:30pm when parents are arriving and students are preparing to leave.
· Some complaints over cheesecake quality.  However, cookie Dough went over well.

· Subway offers footlong subs for $5.00 so why do we pay $5.00 for a six inch sub?  Mrs. Lang will talk to Nancy about this and the possibility of offering plain ham and cheese.  As well, Mrs. Lang will inquire about a “Booster Juice day”.

· Mrs. Pomeroy is booked for the week of March 7th.  Family dance on Thursday, March 10th.

· We are on the waiting list for the BC Hydro Aqua Van.

· The PAC will prepare two $50.00 gift baskets for the conference.

Next PAC Meeting will be February 9th, 2011.

Meeting adjourned by Mila and Seconded by Brenna.

